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DIARY 
Term 1  

March  

Fri 16th MEET Green Day  
Mon 19th School Council Meeting 
Sun 25th Grade 6 Canberra Camp departs 
Wed 28th Grade 6 Canberra Camp returns 
Thu 29th Term 1 concludes ï 2.30pm dismissal 
   
 
 

 
 

FASHION CLUBWEAR ï new link for orders 
Please note: The new link for ordering uniforms online 
from Fashion Clubwear is https://fcw.com.au/#shops 

 
 

Camp Australia  
 
For more details on After School Care, Before School 
Care and School Holiday Program please phone Camp 
Australia on 1300 105 343.Registration is available 
online at www.campaustralia.com.au. 
 
 
 

Uniform Shop  
 

The Uniform shop is open on the following days - 
 

Mondays  ï 8.30am to 11.00am 
Wednesdays  ï 2.00pm to 4.30pm 

 

Claire McAvoy,  
Uniform Shop Co-ordinator

 
 

Principalõs Report 
 

This weekôs article from Michael Grose is titled óGetting the screentime balance rightô.  This article includes 
many practical ideas to consider, when supporting your childrenôs use of time at home.  This is definitely a big 
issue in my home and my boys continually find ways of óextendingô their screentime.  My wife and I continue to 
talk and adjust our approach to suit our children.  A good example of this is that one of my boys is currently 
working on sketching a picture of Michael Jordan, using the iPad to locate a suitable picture ï we donôt include 
this in his daily screen time allowance but do encourage and support his artistic development. 
 

School Strategic Plan Presentation 
A letter went out last week inviting parents to a presentation on our schoolôs new Strategic Plan.  I have 
previously provided information about the school review and strategic plan process undertaken last year.  This 
event will further clarify our schoolôs process in line with the Department of Education and Trainingôs (DET) 
expectations and outline what the key focus for MEPS will be during the next four years.  I would encourage all 
parents to attend.  The session will take place in the library on Wednesday, 21st March, from 5.00pm until 
6.00pm.  I ask that parents RSVP at the office so that a suitable number of chairs are made available on the 
night. 
 

Parent Interruptions 
It has been brought to my attention that a couple of parents have interrupted their childôs class to pass on 
information without signing in at the office first.  As part of our emergency management procedures, all parents 
entering the school between 9.00am and 3.00pm must sign in at the office.  Interrupting a childôs class can 
disrupt the learning time.  Our teachers work hard to plan and deliver a well-prepared and sequenced plan of 
learning.  If parents need to pass on important messages, these can often occur through the office who will 
wait until a time that is pre-organised to reduce the impact on a childôs learning.  
  

Beach Program 
I would like to congratulate our wonderful grades 5 and 6 students who recently completed their beach 
program at Mt Martha.  The weather was fantastic and our students did a brilliant job of learning about being 
safe in the open water.  Our teachers are also to be thanked for the extra work they put in to make this week 
such a huge success. 
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www.mtelizaps.vic.edu.au  

 

MEPS Newsletter 

Reminder - Grade 6 (and Grade 6 siblings) School Photos ï next Thursday, 22nd March 

https://fcw.com.au/#shops
http://www.campaustralia.com.au/
http://www.mtelizaps.vic.edu.au/


Grade 6 Camp 
Our grade 6 students will head off on their camp to Canberra on Sunday, 25th March.  I wish them well on their 
trip and know that they will wonderful ambassadors for our school whilst learning a great deal about our 
nationôs Capital and how our Government works. 
 

Holidays 
Just a reminder that term 1 ends on Thursday, 29th March, at 2:30pm.  There will be an assembly on 
Thursday morning instead of Monday afternoon. 
Term 2 begins on Monday, 16th April. 
 

Important Dates 
Term 1 ends on Thursday, 29th March, at 2:30pm 
Term 2 begins on Monday, 16th April 
Other Pupil-free days ï Thursday, 28th June ï Parent-Teacher interviews 
                                   -  Friday, 27th July ï Professional Development on teaching Writing 

 
 

Brett Bell 
Principal 
 
 

Assistant Principalõs Report 
 

This year we continue our CAFÉ approach to reading. CAFÉ is an acronym for the strategies that help us to 
be successful and engaged readers: Comprehension, Accuracy, Fluency and Expanding Vocabulary. Our 
reading sessions are structured to allow for explicit instruction by the teacher, shared and independent 
practise, as well as individual goal-setting. A daily session looks something like this: 
 

¶ Explicit mini lesson, where the teacher models how to use a specific CAFÉ strategy 

¶ Read to self, read to someone or listen to reading with a just right book and an interest book, while 
the  teacher listens to individual students read and helps them to set individual goals 

¶ Targeted small group work, while the teacher works with a focus group 
 

One of our whole school priorities for 2018 is to review and develop our teaching and learning of writing. At 
this point, we are looking at our current practices before we consider ways to improve. We will be supported by 
Educational Consultant Lyn Watts, on our writing journey. 
 

Finally, remember that learning starts at 8.45am and finishes at 3.15pm every day. It is very important that all 
students arrive at school by 8.45am and that early departures are kept to a minimum. What are you and your 
child doing OR what can you and your child do to ensure a smooth and punctual start to each school day? 
 

Michelle Polley 
Acting Assistant principal 
 
 

Camps, Sports & Excursions Fund  
 
The Camps, Sports & Excursions Fund (CSEF) is provided by the Victorian Government to assist eligible families to 
cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting activities. If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or 
are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF.  
 

The allowance will be paid to the school to use towards expenses relating to camps, excursions or sporting 
activities for the benefit of your child. The annual CSEF amount per primary school student is $125. 
 

If you believe that you may be eligible for the CSEF you will need to contact the school to obtain and lodge an 
application form. More information about the CSEF can be found at www.education.vic.gov.au/csef. 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Chicken Pox 
Our school was notified this week that there has been a confirmed case of Chicken Pox in our Grade 2 area. 
Chicken Pox is not usually a serious illness but can be quite uncomfortable for some. Chicken Pox presents 
as small insect like bites or small blisters anywhere on your childôs body. Your child may or may not appear 
to be unwell. If you suspect your child may have Chicken Pox, please seek medical advice. The Department 
of Health and Human Services (DHHS) Guideines state ñpatients shall be excluded from school until fully 
recovered or for at least 5 days after the eruption first appearsò. Note that some remaining scabs are not a 
reason for continued exclusion.  
Exclusion of contacts ï any child with Immmune Deficiency, or who is receiving chemotherapy, 
should be excluded from school for their own protection ï otherwise not excluded. 
 
 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/csef


PTA  Report  
Easter Raffle 
Thank you for the donations of eggs, chocolate, 
baskets, bags, Easter novelties and Easter gifts to 
make up our hampers, which weôve already received 
and we look forward to more donations before the 
raffles are drawn.  
 

Don't forget to return your raffle tickets and cash 
(with your name and phone no on the ticket) before 
March 26th. 
 

What a fabulous way to celebrate Easter and to win 
a wonderful prize.  Donations can be left at the office 
foyer in the basket clearly displayed. 
 

We appreciate all of your support. 
 

PTA Meeting 
Our next meeting will be on Monday, 19th March, in 
the library from 7.00pm.  Everyone is welcome. Weôd 
love to continue the momentum from our last 
meeting, at which we had an excellent turnout of 
new and old parents. 
 

If you wish to become a new PTA member, come 
along to our next meeting and bring your $1 coin. 
 

We appreciate all of your support. 
 
Thanking You 
 

PTA Team 
 

Community Notices  
¶ Mt Eliza Red Legs Auskick 
Our Auskick centre has been operating for over 10 years. 
The majority of participants are from local schools and 
kindergartens. On average we have 300 children participate 
in Auskick, with a number of them graduating into junior 
football players for the Mt Eliza Redlegs.   

 

The centre operates on Saturday mornings at 9am at the 
Emil Madsen Reserve Mt Eliza.   

 

Auskick is available to all Kinder (aged 5 in 2018) to Grade 
6 students.  We also have an ñAll Girl Gridò available.  
 

Our football season starts on Saturday 14-Apr-2018 at 
9:00am.   

¶ Moonlit Sanctuary ð Keeper Club 
Environmental activities, animal encounters and native 
animal care. Day includes: Interaction with dingo, python, 
off-limits animals, feeding animals and food prep and animal 
enrichment activities. For ages 7 ï 14 years. 
Easter 2018 school holiday dates: April 

¶ Week 1: Tue 3rd, Wed 4th, Thu 5th, Fri 6th  

¶ Week 2: Mon 9th, Tue 10th, Wed 11th, Thu 12th Fri 13th 
Bookings essential as spaces are limited 
Moonlit Sanctuary 
550 Tyabb-Tooradin Road 
Pearcedale  
Phone: 5978 7935 
www.moonlitsanctuary.com.au 

 

Thank you to ôMessage Sign Hireõ for helping to keep us safe. 

 
       
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
CONGRATULATIONS! 

  

        Congratulations Chelsea R (6F) and Isabella R (6B). 
            Both girls participated in the State Nippers Championships, 
            which were held at Warnambool during last week-end. 
            Isabella won 1st place in the Beach Relay and  
            Chelsea won 1st place in Beach Relay and 2nd place 
            in Beach Flags. Well done girls! 

 
 
 

 
 

ôEvery accomplishment starts with the decision to tryõ 



Beach Program ï by Declyn Tanner 
Last week the grade 5 and 6 students got to participate 
in the Senior School Beach Program at Mt Martha. The 
program took place all week. It was all about the 
students getting to learn about water safety and play 
beach games. We also had a carnival day where we did 
Ironman races and flags.  
 

Thank you to the lifeguards for the help with all the 
activities which were, rescues, skis, boards, survival 
swim and lots more. Big congratulations to everyone for 
the outstanding participation last week. It was great to 
see everyone so happy. Congratulations also to all the 
award winners!  
 

 

In the Ironman, Ironwoman and flags the medalists were: 

Ironman Ironwoman Boys Flags Girls Flags 
BOYS grade 6  
1st place- Noah. M 
2nd place- Oscar. L   
3rd place- Jackson. T  

GIRLS grade 6  
1st place- Declyn. T 
2nd place- Chelsea. R  
3rd place- Taylor. G   

BOYS grade 6   
1st place- Archie. W   
2nd place- Will. W 
3rd place- Taylor. F   

GIRLS grade 6  
1st place- Declyn. T  
2nd place- Abbie. M   
3rd place- Charlotte. D   

BOYS grade 5  
1st place- Luca. T  
2nd place- Beau. H 
3rd place- Billy. R 

GIRLS grade 5 
1st place ï Ava. L 
2nd place ï Sophia. P 
3rd place ï Taylah. E 

BOYS grade 5  
1st place- James. Q   
2nd place- Max. M 
3rd place- Nathan. B  

 

GIRLS grade 5 
1st place ï Sophia. P 
2nd place ï Anais. C 
3rd place ï Raina. B 
 

  

Thanks again to everyone who helped out including the lifeguards, teachers and parents. Thanks to all the 
students for making the week so much fun! Sadly grade 6 will not get to do it next year but grade 5ôs will 
have another chance. My tip is to have FUN and make sure you put sunscreen 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Guitar Lessons 

  

There are still positions available for Guitar lessons starting this term from Grad e 1 ð 6.  Beginners 

to advanced. 
 

If you are interested, please collect a form from the front office and return it as soon as possible.  
 

Anyone interested in signing up for beginners õ singing or keyboard please contact Steph Born on 

0418 140 742 these places will be limited.  
 

Steph Born  

Guitar teacher                



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 
 

FlexiBuzz Instructions  
 

 
 

Please follow the instructions below to add FlexiBuzz to your phone, tablet or 
computer. Keep up -to -date with information from Mt Eliza Pri mary School.  

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

http://www.flexibuzz.com.au/

